176 PERSONALS.

Dr. Hugh A. McCallum, of London, Ont., who has been doing
post-graduate work in London, Eng., during this winter, has
passed the examination for the qualification of M.R.C.P. (Lon.).

Dr. Allan Shore, of Toronto, after spending some time in
London at post-graduate work, has passed the examination
for the double qualification of L.R.C.P. (Lon.), and M.R.C.S.
Eng.).

Dr. Bertram Spencer’s many friends have recently had greatb
pleasure in extending their hearty congratulation on the re-
covery of his wife, who passed through a very serious illness
from double pneumonia.

Dr. R. J. Dwyer, of Toronto, is still in London, Eng., devot-
ing his time largely to clinical medicine, especially at the
National Epilepti¢, the Brompton Chest, the Mooretields and
Black{riars” Skin Hospital.

Dr. G. H. McLaren (Trin. "99), a member of the resident staft
of Toronto General Hospital, has recovered from his serious
attack of pneumonia. He returned to the hospital from his
home in Hamilton, February 20th.

At the annual banquet of the Peel Old Boys' Association,
held February 19th, in the Temple Cafe, the following physi-
cians were present : Drs. J. W. Peaker, W. C. Heggie, W. H. B.
Aikins, J. H Hamilton and R. B. Orr.

The following physicians were selected by Dr. Roddick to
accompany the sealing fleet from St. John’s, Newfoundland, on
its annual trip up the Labrador Coast: Dr. C. J. Martindale,
Dr. W. F. Adams and Dr. E. H. Stafiord.

Much sympathy has been expressed by the comfrdres of
Dr. Arthur Jukes Johnson, of Toronto, on account of his recent
sad bereavement. His youngest daughter died of pneumonia
after a short illness of four days, aged four years and nine
months.

Dr. R. E. McKibbon (Tor. ’85), of Victoria, B.C, spent a few
days in Toronto in the early part of February. He had just
returned from New York, after spending three months at post-
graduate work. After leaving Toronto he returned to his
home in Victoria. .

The following physicians are members of the Industrial
Exhibition Association of Toronto: Drs. J. 0. Orr, Adam Lynd,
W. H. B. Aikinsg, Edimund E. King, S. P. May, H. J. Hamilton.
At the annual meeting, held February 19th, Dr. J. O. Orr was
re-elected a director.



